
Homer Athletic Club 

Monthly Meeting 

Thursday October 9, 2014 

 

Call to order 8:05pm 

Attendance: 

Present: Chris Moore, Mark Schulthies, Dave Regan, Anne Leyden, Gino Picciolini, 

Nick Francone 

Present via computer Pat Greany. 

Open Forum 

No Report 

Secretary Report 

Motion by Anne Leyden to except 2014 September meeting minutes. 2nd by Nick 

Francone all voted Aye motion carried. 

Report given by Mark Schulthies. Discussed putting ad in paper for early baseball / 

softball registration on November 1st. 

A motion by Moore to raise the Family maximum payment from $450 to $550. All 

voted Aye and motion was carried. 

A motion by Moore to limit one out of district fee per family instead of per family 

member. All voted Aye and motion carried. 

Treasures report 

Report given by Leyden. The club has $79,500.00 in bank. Minus what is 

accounted to travel teams leaves the club with around $35,500.00 in working 

capital. 

Motion by Nick Franconne to except Treasure’s report, 2nd by Regan, all aye 

motion carried. 



Committee reports 

Rec. baseball 

Report given by Pat Greany. Pat Horkan is going to be in charge of Rec. Baseball 

for 2015. Fall ball is going smoothly. The timer for lights on fields needed to be 

reset by township. Everything is working now. 

Travel Baseball 

Report given by Pat Greany. All teams are set except a few Fire teams are still 

looking for players. We have 1 bid for Cooperstown for 2015. 

Rec Softball / Travel Softball 

Report given by Chris Moore. Fall ball is up and running fine. Travel teams are 

gearing up for winter training. 

Discussed Lockport High School field house training time.Mark Schulthies 

motioned to secure time on Sundays from 12:00 pm to 2:00 pm every Sunday 

through the end of March for $75 an hour or $25 an hour per court. All vote aye 

motion carried. 

Basketball 

Report given by Dave Regan. Registration is presently open and our numbers are 

a little down this year. Mostly at 3rd and 4th grade boys and 8th grade girls. 

Working on securing Directors. 

Fire basketball is going to have a second tryout due to low numbers. 

Volleyball 

No report. 

Concessions 

No report 

Field Maintence 

Report given by Gino Picciolini. We have hired a manager or foreman to run our 

maintence crew in the spring. 



Discussed which groups will be using which fields. Discussed Sportsfields Inc. 

recommendations.  

Outfield fence on field 1 should be fixed the week of Oct. 13th.  

Discussed how to get teams to use score boards more. Most people don’t know 

we have them working. 

Equipment 

Report given by Nick Franconne. Discussed about next year rec. uniforms. 

Trophies were ordered for fall ball. Discussed pros and cons of MLB names being 

used for the rec.  season. Discussed baseball / softball registration dates for 2015. 

Sponsorship 

No report 

Old Business 

No Report 

Motion to adjoin by Anne Leyden, 2nd by Nick Francone, all aye meeting adjoined 

at 9:07pm. 

 


